
 

Hanoi, 19 November 2020 

Dear Sirs and Madams, 

1. In response to the request from the War Veterans Organization of Myanmar asking for the name of the 

President, Secretary General and Treasurer General of VECONAC, we have the honor to inform you of 

the following: 

The VAVN would like to express its most sincere thanks to the Leaders and colleagues of our VECONAC 

members for making the Virtual VECONAC Working Committee Meeting happen. After the WCM had 

concluded on 21 October 2020, we made a report to the Leadership of the Vietnamese State and 

Government asking for the approval of our request that the VAVN would hold the VECONAC 

presidency until the end of 2021. We learn that our letter is being processed and a decision will be made 

soon. Once we have got the decision of our Leadership, our President will write a letter to inform the 

Leaders of our VECONAC members immediately. Therefore, the Office Bearers for VECONAC 2020 

remain unchanged. 

- President: Senior Lt General (Ret) NGUYEN VAN DUOC 

- Secretary General: Major General (Ret) LE VAN CAU 

- Treasurer General: Senior Colonel (Ret) PHAM VAN THAO 

2. The year 2020 is coming to an end. We would like remind our esteemed VECONAC member countries 

of the payment of 2020 annual dues. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we are not able to collect the dues 

in cash. In the Virtual WCM, we agreed that the annual dues would be paid through an account. We now 

would like to write down the account details and look forward to receiving your early response 

 

With regards, 

 

Major General (Ret) LE VAN CAU 

Secretary General 


